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September 4, 2013

To

Rebecca Harvey

Chair, Arts and Sciences Curriculum Committee

Dear Rebecca,
The ASCC NMS Panel is pleased to forward the proposal for the establishment of a new major entitled Data Analytics for approval through the Arts and Sciences Curriculum Committee.

The proposed new major addresses a growing need for graduates that are trained to “manage, represent and manipulate large and complex data stores, how to abstract, model, and effectively analyze such data to facilitate the identification and evaluation of appropriate hypothesis and actionable patters, and how to create quantitative visual cues to help explain and take informed decisions from those data”.

At present there are basically no approved undergraduate programs that offer a degree in Data Analytics beyond a specialization.

The proposed major has been developed by a group of faculty from the College of Arts and Sciences, the College of Engineering, the Fisher College of Business and the College of Medicine, with input from interested businesses such as IBM, JP Morgan Chase, Nationwide Insurance and Battelle.  

The Department of Statistics and the Department of Computer Sciences and Engineering will jointly administer the new major.

The new major will have three elements: (1) core subject matter, (2) discipline- specific specializations in business analytics, computational analytics, or biomedical informatics, and (3) an integrated experiential component.

The ASCC NMS Panel discussed the Data Analytics major in detail at the ASCC NMS Panel meeting on August 26, 2013. 

It was noted that this is a very well designed major that meets a documented market need and will likely be very successful.

Several concerns were raised during the discussion:   

· The proposed major is rather large (51 core credit hours plus 14 to 21 credit hours in the discipline-specific specialization).  

· The new major will require the identification of significant resources for expanded course offerings, new course development, and new faculty hires. The proposal does not address this issue.

      -     Missing letter of support from the College of Medicine.

· Additional concerns included requests for changes in the formulation of learning objectives, lack of a defined assessment plan, the heavy focus on Physics 1250 as a Physical Science requirement.

The ASCC NMS Panel voted unanimously in support of the proposed Data Analytics BS with contingencies. The contingencies have been addressed in the resubmitted proposal. 

Respectfully submitted,
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Dr. Harald Vaessin

Chair, ASCC NMS Panel

Department of Molecular Genetics
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